DARTMOUTH CLASS OF 1965 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

TUESDAY JULY 26, 2022
BILL WEBSTER’S HOUSE

112 SEQUASSEN AVENUE, OLD SAYBROOK, CT
 MINUTES
ATTENDEES: In Person: Mike Gonnerman, VP; George Wittreich, Treas.; Bill Webster, Host; Jim Ramsey; Dick Avery; Jim Griffiths.


On Zoom Call: Don Bradley, Pres; Joel Sternman, Head Agent; John Rogers, Newsletter; Hank Amon, BTS; Roger Hansen, Reunion Chair; Carl Boe; Bob Ernst; Pete Frederick; John McGeachie; Ken McGruther; John Silbert.
1. 1:00 PM ZOOM CALL BEGINS -- opening remarks: Don Bradley: President Bradley thanked Bill and Mike for their work putting this meeting together. He mentioned that Jennifer Hardy has left DCF for Skidmore, but might come to our Fall Mini in Hanover. Debbie Brown contacted as possible replacement…. we’ll see what happens. Don asked Mike to run the meeting.
2. Reports:

a. Treasurer: George Wittreich:
Fiscal year ’22 just closed end of June, and gross receipts were $18, 405, with $14,105 coming from 215 class dues payers.Total disbursements were $10,195, leaving a $8210 surplus for the year, and an asset balance of $109,903. The usual donations to the College totaled $5700 and were as follows:

1965 Cabin==$2500

Athletic Sponsors==$1200
First Year Trips==$1000

Library==$500

Native American Awards==$500

  George also noted that only 2 checks for the upcoming Mini Reunion had been received.

b. Newsletter editor: John Rogers
  One newsletter (paper) was published in March, and John plans to get another out late August to promote the Mini. The electronic N/L does not yield any responses from classmates, and John mentioned it only cost approximately $600 to publish and mail a paper N/L. It was discussed and decided that August’s N/L should be a mailed paper one, since it reaches more classmates, and the response yield will be better. We all need to help John get more classmate news!
c. Dartmouth College Fund: Joel Sternman
The most recent DCF numbers for June 30th of this year are as follows:

CONTRIBUTIONS RECEIVED:

  GOAL:


$304,000




$565,000
PARTICIPATION


PARTICIPATION GOAL


35%






40%

  Joel mentioned there were 36 LYBUNTs, and that some major donors had not yet been counted in the totals. Joel also discussed an unusual protest letter he received. He turned the letter over to Jennifer, and it was eventually decided that the DCF should not mix with politics, so the letter was ignored.

  Joel also mentioned he received a note from Jim Frank, Trustee, which led to Jim’s Zoom gathering with ’65s. This was an enjoyable 30 minute discussion which was recorded, and some research (Joel & Mike) will be performed to re-post this recording and distribute among ‘65s the link to activate it.

d. Bartlett Tower Society / Scholarship Fund: Hank Amon
  Hank reported 66 current members of our class in the BTS. The next participation goal (60th Reunion) is TBA. Hank identified one problem being a handful of successful classmates that only the College is allowed to solicit for BTC membership. Joel stated some are probably reluctant to disclose to the world something they don’t want disclosed even to their family.
  Hank stated that our Class Scholarship Fund totals are currently unavailable, but we still have TWO ’65 Scholars in each undergraduate class, and we do receive “Thank you” letters from each.
e. Webmaster / Projects: Stu Keiller Not on the call… No Report.
f. Ledyard Canoe Trips to the Sea from Hanover:  Bill Webster
Bill reported that students continue to make the canoe trip, and that he hosts them when they reach Long Island Sound.  He suggests we promote the trip in our notices to Classmates and encourage them to participate.
g. Breakfasts in Hanover and OOH: Bob Murphy 

  Bob reported over 500 visits by ‘65s and over 100 visits by ‘64s to both the Florida and Hanover monthly “breakfast” gatherings. There also was a Snook Haven lunch with Spouses in Florida with 11 attending. This past year has seen good turnouts both in person indoors and outdoors, and on Zoom.
h. Hanover Mini Reunion – Sept 29 to Oct 2: MG

  Mike reported plans are on for this Fall’s early Mini Reunion. Thursday: Dinner at Moosilauke Ravine Lodge, with cocktails in the Class of ’65 Room. Friday: Football under the lights at 7pm, OR: dinner at Griffiths’, with a bonfire and the Dartmouth / Penn football game on TV. Saturday: Possible excursion to Castle in the Clouds in Moultonborough, NH for lunch and a tour of this historic place. Hiring a bus to take the group was discussed and will be looked into (Griffiths). Sunday: Class Meeting 9am.
  Pete Frederick also mentioned that the UNH game at 1:30 Oct. 15th would include a celebratory 60th Reunion of the 1962 Dartmouth Ivy Championship Football team. 
i. OOH Mini-Reunions 

i. 2022 and 2023 Winter trips to 1965 cabin – MG 

  Cold was enjoyed by all, and Mike encourages anyone who likes the cold to sign up for upcoming Winter overnights in the ’65 Cabin (TBA)

ii. Other ???

3. Other business
a. 60th reunion – Roger Hansen
   Roger agreed to chair the 60th reunion.
b. Short-term goals:

  It was agreed to table the following commitments until the Fall Mini Reunion class meeting Sunday morning.

i. Renew FY23 funding for programs -- total of $5,700 made in FY22, including: Freshman trips ($1,000), athletic sponsors ($1,200), library ($500), Native American awards ($500), 1965 bunkhouse student assistance fund for Winter trips ($2,500) 
ii. Maximize attendance at Sept mini  -- Pete suggested that our class show a united expression of welcoming to our new College President from Barnard. Don agreed to put this together.

4. 3:00 PM +/- Adjourn   Meeting adjourned for “Geezer photo”
  Respectfully Submitted, 

  
Jim Griffiths, recording Secretary pro tem

7/27/2022
